OFFICIAL



Our Ref: WWP-20001, 2012-05152

Michael Blee General Manager Suncoast Waste Water Managment 59 Industrial Ave KUNDA PARK QLD 4556 Health Protection and Licensing Services

Citi Centre Building 11 Hindmarsh Square Adelaide SA 5000 PO Box 6 Rundle Mall SA 5000 DX 243

Tel 08 8226 7100 Fax 08 8226 7102 ABN 97 643 356 590 www.health.sa.gov.au

Dear Mr Blee

APPROVAL OF 12 MONTH EXTENSION FOR THE OZZI KLEEN RP10 and RP10A+, SECONDARY TREATMENT SYSTEM CERTIFICATION TO AS 1546.3:2017

Thank you for your letter dated 2 October 2020 requesting a 12 month extension to the compliance date of 31 December 2020 for secondary treatment systems (STS) to be certified to AS 1546.3:2017.

Your request for a 12 month extension has been considered by the Department for Health and Wellbeing's Wastewater Management Section. We understand that the extension has been requested due to the commercial impacts associated with the COVID-19 pandemic (including disruption to domestic travel arrangements). We are aware that a small number of manufacturers have been directly impacted by these travel restrictions. Operators at the Hahndorf and Jimboomba compliance testing facilities have provided confirmation that testing sites have continued to operate throughout the pandemic. However it was reported that travel restrictions have prevented the ability for some manufacturers to attend the testing sites during commissioning phase operations or to provide system servicing through the testing phase.

Therefore an extension has been granted in this instance for a period of 12 months from the current compliance date of 31 December 2020. The extension applies to the following on-site domestic wastewater treatment unit;

- 1. Ozzi Kleen Model RP10 Product Approval Number 2012-05152
- 2. Ozzi Kleen Model RP10A+ Product Approval Number WWP-20001

The STS systems listed above must be certified against AS 1547.3.2017 and subsequent product approval granted by the Department for Health and Wellbeing by 11 January 2022. The products will be removed from the SA Health approved products list if approval has not been obtained by DHW prior to this date.

For further information or to discuss this matter, please contact the undersigned on 8226 7100 or karen.bennink@sa.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Karen Bennink

Manager, Wastewater Management
HEALTH PROTECTION & LICENSING SERVICES

4 November 2020